
 

 
 
 
 
      
To:  The Parents or Guardians of the Students Attending Kindergarten through 

12th Grade Schools within ¼ mile of 508 W Charter Way (Edison High School) 
 

Residents within 1,000 Feet of 508 W Charter Way 
 
 
Re: Public Notification Requirement of California Health and Safety Code §42301.6 

Project Number:  N-1201489 
Project Description: Gasoline dispensing operation with 3 underground 

storage tanks, 12 dispensing nozzles, and state 
approved vapor recovery systems 

 
Dear Parents/Residents: 
 
The San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District (Air District) has received an 
application from Charter Way Petroleum Inc. at 508 W. Charter Way in Stockton, CA for 
the following project: 
 

Modification of existing gasoline dispensing operation proposes to add 2 gasoline 
dispensers and 4 gasoline dispensing nozzles 

 
Since this project is located within 1,000 feet of the outer bounds of a school site, the 
California Health & Safety Code §42301.6 requires that you be given this notification 
and an opportunity to comment on the project before permits are issued. 
 
The Air District has determined that, as proposed, the modification will comply with all Air 
District regulations.  The Air District’s analysis of the proposal has determined that the 
emissions from operation of this equipment will not pose a significant health risk to the 
school children or to the surrounding public. 
 
Should you have any questions or comments about this project, please submit them in 
writing within 30 days of the date of this notice to the following: 
 

San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District 
Attn: Joe Aguayo 
1990 E Gettysburg Avenue 
Fresno CA 93726 

 
You may also contact Joe Aguayo at 559-230-5929. 


